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Question: 02
Topic: Indigenous Affairs Ministerial Statement
Hansard Page: 109-110
Senator O’Brien asked: 

(Northern Australia Quarantine Strategy, NAQS)

Do you have a budget for those amounts for those people? Is that what it actually costs, or is that a guesstimate?

According to the ministerial statement I am looking at, the Agriculture Advancing Australia indigenous public relations campaign is estimated at $46,929. So there probably is a little bit more precision in that estimate than the round figures that I am talking about. ……..That is right, and I am trying to find out how precise this estimate is.

Answer:

The information requested for inclusion in the Indigenous Affairs Ministerial Statement was for AFFA expenditure on indigenous-related services and programs.  Generally speaking, NAQS activities and initiatives (including public awareness products) are targeted at key audiences that include a large indigenous component but also non-indigenous stakeholders.  For this reason, expenditure against “indigenous related services” is difficult to precisely quantify and the estimates are therefore rounded.  

The amounts identified are those amounts within the total NAQS budget notionally allocated to cover the cost of a full-time Aboriginal Liaison Officer employed in Darwin, and the cost of public awareness materials to support communication with Aboriginal communities.  The amount also covers the estimated cost within the total NAQS budget of employing indigenous quarantine staff in the strategically important quarantine regions of the Torres Strait and Northern Peninsula Area.  
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